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February 7, 2017 
Circular N° SBP-DJ-0013-2017 
 
 
 
General Manager  
 
 

Subject:  Ministry of Environment (MiAmbiente) 
informs on complaint filed with the Public 
Ministry. Land Titling. Government public 
property.  

 
Dear General Manager: 
 
We wish to inform you hereby that the Superintendency has received a letter from the Ministry of 
Environment informing us that they have filed a complaint with the Public Ministry for the alleged 
commission of Crimes against the Environment and Land-use Planning and any other crime committed 
in prejudice of the State. 
 
The Minister refers to the titling of lands considered Government public property in the Wetlands of 
Matusagarati, Province of Darien.   
 
Considering that this is a formal complaint, we request you take notice of the information provided in 
order to assess precautions relative to this case with your legal advisors.  
 
For your further information, enclosed you will find a copy of the letter sent by MiAmbiente and a copy of 
the complaint (in Spanish). 

 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
Gustavo A. Villa 
Acting Superintendent 
 
Enc.: A/s 
 
/cug 
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